
Bulletin #2020-35 

MUNICIPAL RELATIONS 

Important Notice to all Chief Administrative Officers 

Municipal Enforcement Support Program 

The Municipal Enforcement Support Program recognizes that the COVID-19 pandemic 
has had financial impacts on municipalities and that many municipalities may not have 
the capacity within existing budgets to increase enforcement capacity.  

The province is making funding, training, and coordination supports available to assist 
you in enforcing public health orders within your municipality. A strong enforcement 
approach is a key aspect of controlling the spread of the virus, ensuring the continued 
health and economic well-being of your municipality. 

Any municipality that is interested in enforcing public health orders should apply 
to the program. 

Each municipality will have received a letter on Friday, November 6, 2020 advising of 
the program intake and including the attached program guidelines. 

This bulletin is a reminder to complete the attached intake form and submit it by 
email to mrmca@gov.mb.ca by Friday, November 13, 2020 to participate in the 
program’s first intake.  

As discussed during the related call with municipalities held on  
Monday, November 9, 2020, please see attached a Frequently Asked Questions 
document to help facilitate the completion of the Intake Form. 

A supporting council resolution is required, but may follow the application by 
Friday, November 20, 2020.  

Municipalities can expect the province to review intake forms within one business day. 

For general inquiries, please call 204-945-2572 or email mrmca@gov.mb.ca. 
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